Brigadoon Farm

                                                       381 103  Concession 5

                                                                         RR3 Hanover   Ontario  N4N 3B9
                                         519.364.0942

                                                                               email  ~  brigadoonfarm@gmail.com
20 January 2008

Ontario Energy Board

PO Box 2319, 27th Floor

2300 Yonge Street

Toronto, Ontario   M3P 1E4

Attn: Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary

Re:  Amended “Leave to Construct” Application EB-2007-0050

Dear Board Members

We, Ernest N. Thompson and Catherine J. Dalton, are the owners of a 100 acre farm that would be affected by the most northerly route of the proposed “Hydro Route Refinement” (Bruce to Milton corridor), near the town of Hanover.

The “Alternate Route 1” will cut through our wooded lot, some wetland and transverse over crop land, too.  The construction and maintenance of the towers would destroy much of our hardwood area – the hardwood harvest would be gone -  forever. Also, we are working towards organic farm status and we fear the herbicides (among other things) that would be used to maintain the corridor will drift onto our adjacent property, and so contaminate the soil and crops. 

We hereby apply for intervenor status in the upcoming hearings regarding this Application.  We also apply, in advance, for any legal costs (including research and documentation), as these could be formidable.

We would appreciate a reply as soon as possible.

Sincerely,

Ernest Thompson and Catherine Dalton

Cc:
Glen MacDonald, Senior Advisor, Regulatory Research & Administration

            Hydro One Networks Inc.

